
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back everyone. I hope that you 
all enjoyed the Easter break: we have 
heard lots of stories from the children 
about their adventures and egg 
consumption! Here we are in the Summer 
Term already (the school year certainly 
does fly by!) and it promises to be a very 
busy one. Here are a few key dates - there 
will be more to follow: 
 
• Monday 6th May—Bank Holiday, no 

school 
• W/C Monday 27th May—Half Term 
• Monday 3rd June—Non pupil day 
• Wednesday 5th June - 'The Selfish Giant' theatre performance in school. 
• Monday 17th June - Friday 21st June - Year Six Bikeability. 
• Friday 5th July - KS2 trip to The Music Mix. 
• Tuesday 9th July - Transition Day. Children move up a year. Year Sixes at CCC. 
• Thursday 11th July - TEAM E-safety Day. 
• Tuesday 16th July - Sports Morning (all classes). 
• Monday 22nd July - Annual Reports go home. 
• Tuesday 23rd July - Last day of the school year. Leavers' Service at 2:00pm. 
 
During May and June there will be certain year groups sitting statutory tests. The children work 
really hard at school and these tests determine whether they have met age related expectations. 
We will support the children in the lead up to these Government tests and there has, as ever, 
been a huge amount of effort put in by the children to do the best that they possibly can. During 
the tests, the children must work independently, so it is important that they are well prepared and 
that is our focus now - especially in Y6. We are mindful also that these tests can seem daunting 
and we will certainly not put undue pressure on them. Building and maintaining the children’s self
-esteem remains high priority. Below are more details about the assessments but if you have any 
questions then please speak to myself or your child’s class teacher. 
 
Year Six SATs: 
• Monday 13th May - SPaG test. 
• Tuesday 14th May - Reading test. 
• Wednesday 15th May - Arithmetic test. 1st Maths Reasoning test. 
• Thursday 16th May - 2nd Maths Reasoning test. 
 
Year Four Multiplication Check: W/C Monday 3rd June 
 
Year One Phonics Check: W/C Monday 10th June 
 
We are not just thinking ahead to tests, there are new projects and your child’s class teacher will 
be sending out a curriculum newsletter with more details very soon. We are also looking forward 
to many curriculum enrichment opportunities this term and details of these will come out over the 
next few weeks. 

Newsletter—Friday 19th April 2024 

Perseverance  -  Friendship  -  Respect  -  Truthfulness  -  Forgiveness  -  Love 

Next week—W/C Monday 22nd April 2024 

Monday: Lunchtime Choir Club 

Tuesday: 
Lego Club 

KS2 Art Club 

Wednesday: Lunchtime Drama Club 

Thursday: 

Class 2 PE 

No Lunchtime Eco Club 

Y6 SATs Club 

KS1 Sports Club 

Friday: 

Class 3 PE 

Class 4 PE 

KS2 Lifeguards visit (in school) 

Celebration collective worship, 
3.00pm 

Y3/4 Football—no KS2 Sports Club 



Birthday Time! 

Happy Birthday to Ashleigh for the 26th and Clara for the 26th. 

At the end of the term, we will be saying good-bye to Mrs Jones who has been covering Mrs 
Warner-Smith's maternity absence in Class One. She will be taking up a new role as SENDCo 
for the Pilton Academies in the trust. Mrs Jones has been a tremendous asset to the school and 
has been fantastic working with the younger children in the school: I will say more nearer the end 
of the term. However, you may notice that we are currently advertising for a vacancy in Class 
One for next year. This is because Mrs Warner-Smith will be having a second baby in early 
autumn. We have begun the process to recruit a new teacher to work alongside Mrs Game, 
covering Thursdays and Fridays and will keep you posted on the outcome. 
 
Here's to a great term! 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Rob Norton 
Head of School 

 

Our Attendance this week 

Class One 85.15% 

Class Two 100% 

Class Three 97.08% 

Class Four 95.93% 

“We are only a few minutes late” - Does it 

matter? 

Being late for school reduces learning time and 

does not prepare your child for their future 

working lives. 

• Arrival 5 minutes late every day = 3 days of 

learning missed each year 

• Arrival 15 minutes late every day = 10 days or 

2 weeks of learning each year  



What happened at school this week? 
These questions are about what has been happening in each class this week and are designed 
as 'conversation starters' for you to use with your child.  We hope that they will provide a useful 
prompt to encourage conversations about school - talking for just three minutes each day about 
school has been shown to have a great impact on children's learning! 
 

Learning Lions (Class One) 
Can you name the different parts of a flower and explain what those parts do? 
Can you make a repeating pattern using 4 different items? 
What signs of spring can you spot outside? 
 
Exploring elephants (Class Two) 
Can you find different 3D shapes around your house and talk about their properties? 
Can you find out about how castles have changed over time? 
Can you make your own spell book? 
 
Inventive Impalas (Class Three) 
How do you convert between mm/cm, cm/m and m/km? 
What did you learn in our first lesson about Islam? 
Why are time fronted adverbials important when writing instructions? 
 
Challenging Cheetahs (Class Four) 

What are the formulas for finding area of a rectangle and area of a triangle? 
Can you show someone the written methods we use for the four operations? 
What areas of maths do you feel you still need to work on? 

Home Activities and Homework Tasks 

Class One – Reading.   

Class Two – Reading for 15-20 minutes each day. Please log reading in 

yellow Reading Record books.   

Class Three— Times tables, spellings, reading log book.   

Class Four – Reading for at least 60 minutes (Y6) and 45 minutes (Y5). 

Study times table facts.  

Next Week’s Menu—W/C 22nd April 2024  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Mild Chilli 
V – Quorn Chilli 

Rice and 
Sweetcorn 

Sticky Chocolate 
Slice 

Pork Sausages 
V – Vegetarian 

Sausage 
Creamed Potato 
& Seasonal Veg 
Lemon Drizzle 

Cake 

Roast of the Day 
- Gammon 

V – Vegetarian 
Roast/Fillets 

Roast Potatoes  
and  Seasonal 

Veg 
Fruit Platter 

Hunters Chicken 
V -  Hunters 
Quorn Fillets 

Rice and Mixed  
Veg 

Carrot Cake 

Salmon or Cod 
Fishcakes 
V – Veggie 

fingers/nuggets 
Golden Fries & 

Vegetables 
Custard/

Shortbread 
Biscuit 



Class Four 
This week in Class Four, on Monday morning, we began studying shape in Maths. We have 
been learning a lot about different aspects of shape, including angles, perimeter and area to help 
us as the Year Six SATs are rapidly approaching! On Wednesday we had a lovely break from 
Maths (but only in the afternoon) when we were leaning about 'adaptation' in Science. During 
this lesson, we learnt how cacti survive in the harsh conditions of a desert. They are adapted 
with spreading roots that are close to the surface (as the sand is hydrophobic); they have spines 
to prevent animals attacking them for their nutrients and they have waxy skins. Also, the smaller 
the cactus is, the less water will be evaporated. Did you know, cacti can live up to two hundred 
years? On Thursday afternoon, we revisited our last project to complete our retrieval grids. After 
that, we began our new project about Mexico and the Maya civilisation. We have all worked 
extremely hard and Mr Norton is astonished at how well we have all done.   

Class Two 
We are excited to be back after the Easter break with our new topic 'Towers, Tunnels and 
Turrets'. This week, we have learning about how castles were first built and how they designs 
evolved over time. We used our artistic skills to mix colours and paint large pieces of paper to 
create a Motte and Bailey castle for our display. We have also started thinking our 'Towers' 
within our Literacy and Year Two were excited to receive a magical spell book in class. They 
looked carefully at the book and discussed who it might belong to. The children found some 
special items in the spell book 'hair strands', 'a witches hat' and 'a green leaf' - they worked 
together to discover a story where these items might be familiar. They decided it must link to 
Rapunzel! We have now predicted what we think might happen in the book and we have started 
reading the first part - the story was not quite what we had imagined! We look forward to finding 
out more as our lessons unfold...  

Class One 
This week our learning has matched the weather, spring has arrived! We 
have explored the concept of spring and the signs of spring, including 
the blossom, our word of the week. The children have learned about the 
different parts of a flower and their functions. They even impressed some 
visitors with their amazing knowledge. Our maths this week has seen us 
explore and make lots of different repeating patterns using different 
materials.  We have planted sunflowers as part of a competition between 
some of the TEAM Trust schools to see who can grow the tallest 
sunflowers. We intend to take very good care of our sunflowers to win the 
contest!  

Class Three—Kaitlyn and Esmay 
In maths this week we have been 
learning about different types of 
measure units such as cm, mm, km, 
m, eg 4.48km = 4480m (x 1000).  In 
history we have learnt what 
civilisation means.  It stands for 
Cities, Inventions, Vital water 
supplies, Information in the form of 
writing, Leadership, Infrastructure, 
Social hierarchy, Arts and culture, 
Trade, Individuals, Organised 
religion, Nutrition.  (What does this 
spell?)  In English we have analysed 
an instruction text on how to make a 
shaduf to help us write our own. 
 












